
Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th September 2017 at 7.15 p.m. in Shireoaks Village Hall
Present: 
Councillor S MacDonald (Chair)
Councillors  M Wild, G Robinson, I Jones, P Blagg, B Ayton, S Fielding, M Long and R Hauxwell,  
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were 6 members of the public present.   Councillors were asked if they have considered further taking on the land from Bovis.  The members of the public present were told that we are waiting for a meeting with Bassetlaw District Council.  Councillor Fielding explained that the hold up has been due to the meeting officer being taken ill and off work, he started a phased return this week and she will try to arrange the meeting as a matter of urgency.  The residents have a cut off for insurance of October and it was agreed that this could not be resolved before then.  Following the previous meeting insurance and legal advice had been discussed.  Councillor Jones explained that Mr Mann should not have put forward the Parish Council it should have been Bassetlaw.  Residents accepted that it is not as simple as Mr Mann made out and they still have a legal issue to sort out.  Councillors agreed that they recognise that there is an issue.  Residents will report back to RMG explaining that we are waiting for the meeting.  There was discussion as to whether we get council tax from the estate and the clerk was asked to check on this.
The carnival had been well supported and accounts for the carnival were presented, councillors requested more of a breakdown next time.  The finances are in a better position this year and next year's carnival has been provisionally arranged for 7th July.
5431 Apologies.
Apologies were received from District Councillor David Pressley.
5432  Declaration of Interest
Declarations of interest were made by Councillor Fielding (planning), Councillor Ayton for the Newsletter and Councillor Wild anti-fracking.
5433 To approve the minutes of the annual meetings held 11th July 2017.
Councillor Hauxwell proposed the May minutes be approved as a true and correct record, seconded by Councillor Jones.
5434 Matters arising 
a) Station Car Park -  An email received had been circulated and Councillor Fielding reported that she had received an email saying that it was due to Station House for safe egress.  It was reported that where the national cycle route goes someone had slipped into the lock.  Councillor Jones suggested we get the local MP involved as there will be thousands of new houses and Shireoaks will be the nearest station, where will they park.  The sales pitch for the houses states that in 2 hours you can be in London and we have already written to the Chief Executive who is not prepared to consider another option, there is concern that  someone has already slipped into the canal.
b) Cricket ground - Councillor Fielding reported that there had been a meeting and the owners have been written to and will have 28 days to reply before being taken to court.
c) Village signs - Councillors agreed that the signs were very good.  A resident had commented that the sign in the village garden looked unfinished and wondered if public information could be put on the back.  The clerk was asked to look into this and  members agreed to give the matter further consideration. 
It was also suggested a small plaque be put on the tub in the garden.
d) Fireworks -  This is all in place and Councillor Blagg offered to go to a meeting tomorrow at Rhodesia to ask for a donation.  Councillor Hauxwell has been trying to contact Gavin Bailey and will persevere.
e) Carnival - This has been done.
f) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) - Although councillors sympathise with residents affected on this item it would be wrong for the Parish Council to commit itself at this stage particularly as they have no legal backup. 
A meeting is proposed with the District Council and the PC will ask Bassetlaw District Council for written legal advice before any decision is made to take on ownership of the land in question
Councillor Jones suggested we go to the meeting with prepared questions and all councillors should have input. 
g) Benches Review - There are two benches that have still not been done, Councillor Blagg will chase up the quote.  It was agreed to install the new bin in the village garden.
h) Defibrillator - The tokens are being collected in Tesco.  Councillor Wild will advertise this on facebook.  A resident had asked about raising money for this and it was agreed that they could be approached if we need extra.  It was suggested that First Responders could be trained in the village if we qualify.
i) Church Clock - The quote has been received for £5280 plus vat.  The clerk was asked to see if we qualify for the war memorial fund as the clock is a war memorial.  It was suggested that another appeal could be made and a piece will be put in the newsletter to see the response.
j) Weight and Height restrictions on roads in the village and appropriate signage - Nothing further has been heard.
k) Seismic Survey/Woodlands - the letter from John Rogers had been circulated.  The Chairman proposed a letter be sent to Steven Rippey before the meeting on 18th October stating we should not have the survey on local wildlife areas, five councillors were in favour of the letter, two against and two abstentions.
l) RDS - This is ongoing and Environmental Health are monitoring the problems.
5435	New Business 
a) Shireoaks village hall renovation
Councillor Ayton asked if councillors would like to make a donation.  After discussion regarding the renovation and that this was not in the current budget the Chairman proposed we write back saying we may be able to help with a small project and we will investigate other sources, this was unanimously agreed.
b)  Ongoing stewardship of Shireoaks village archive
Councillor Ayton asked if the clerk could also have  keys to the cabinets, this was agreed for when Councillor Ayton was not available.
c) New Data Protection  - Details of courses have been circulated.

d) Poppy Appeal - An email has been circulated suggesting poppies on lamp-posts.  Councillors decided not to accept this offer but agreed the community should be involved and Councillor Fielding offered to visit Rainbows and Brownies to make paper poppies.

e) D Gower Contract - the Chairman proposed this be renewed and all councillors agreed.

 f) Planting of tubs - this was postponed to the next meeting as the tubs still look good.

g) SWHL- It was felt some areas on the contract are being missed in particular Woodside Road on the left hand side has weeds over four feet high a resident has done the other side of the road.  The end of Brancliffe Lane is supposed to be done at the end of the season and by Laura's cafe should be done monthly.  The clerk was asked to write and remind them of the monthly jobs.

5436	Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Fielding reported on reserved matters for 195 which is now going to committee.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


5437	Finance
a) Payments
	Balanced to statements as at 30.06.17
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£4,712.20

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£11,312.81

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	Litter bin McDonalds
	
	
	
	133.95

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£133.95

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	
	£422.90

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	
	£64.60

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	
	£277.11

	
	
	S Hemsall (Fireworks)
	
	
	
	£40.00

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	
	£340.00

	
	
	NCC (Signs)
	
	
	
	£2,740.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	£3,884.61

	After the above movements the balances  will be:
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	
	£827.59

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	
	£5,707.87

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	
	£892.74

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	
	£7,428.20

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	
	£2,366.52

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£5,061.68

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	b) Audit - the external report has been received and was passed on to councillors a notice has been displayed.
5438  	Correspondence
This has been circulated.
5439	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern
Councillor Jones reported that in Kirton on every lamp there is a warning for speeding which had been given by Via which he thought would be a good idea, the clerk was asked to make enquiries with Kirton Parish Council.  Councillor Long also suggested signs for wheelie bins.
Newton House have used sandstone copings on a limestone wall and changed the pointing.  The clerk was asked to write to Mike Tagg in conservation with a copy to Simon Britt.
Councillor Jones asked if we could make sure that for the Bovis meeting we go with concrete proposals of what it entails for parish councillors and residents.
Councillor Blagg asked for a letter to be sent to Rotherham and Bassetlaw as there is a lot of personal rubbish dumping on a regular weekly basis which is causing a real problem.
Councillor Long has considered his position and now feels it is not right to take up a position on the parish council so he resigned from tonight.
Councillors Fielding, Pressley and Dean are  having a coffee morning from 10-12 which they will publicise.
Councillor Ayton asked councillors to consider increasing their donation to the Newsletter at the next meeting.

5440	Date of next meeting
Tuesday  10th October 2017

The meeting closed at 9.50p.m.


 


